
The St. Cloud Metro Bus Rider Advisory Committee (RAC) held a virtual meeting via WebEx on 

Tuesday January 18th, 2022 at 10:00 am to speak about a ridership update, updates about the 

Covid-19 Policies and Procedures, and various other questions. 

The following individuals attended: Ryan Daniel, Michael Kedrowski, Kellen Rasmussen, Kelly 

Carlson, Jenny Svihel, Jan Scott and Vicki Johnson.  Absent: Keshia Anderson-King, Paul Thomas 

and David Williamsen & Bruce Benner. 

Welcome. Mike thanked everyone for coming and reviewed the purpose of the RAC. 

Public Open Forum.  

1) Open Discussion. There were no members of the public present. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business: 

1)  Ridership Update 

a. Over all, ridership was down across most routes. 

i. The largest decrease was route 8, at 20% 

ii. Next, was route 11 at 10%. 

iii.  

b. Connex had a decrease in ridership of 10%.  

c. Northstar Link had its first decrease in months, and dipped down to 832 rides. 

d.  

 

2) Metro Bus and COVID Measures  

a.  

b.  

i.  

 

3) Open Discussion: 

a. 

. 

i. An announcement will be made at least 2 months in advance. 

b.  

i. Since the inception of ConneX, COVID-19 has hampered the ability to get 

an accurate assessment of the ridership. An evaluation is underway. 
 

 

4) Adjournment.  The meeting adjourned at 10:29 am. 

 


